
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 MARCH 2007

 

COS.49/07
PROPOSAL FOR THE PROVISION OF 1KM CYCLE TRACK AT THE SHEEPMOUNT ATHLETIC AND FOOTBALL STADIUM

The Sports and Recreation Manager (Mr Lewis) submitted Report CS.19/07 setting out the background and proposals for the provision of a 1km Cycle Track at the Sheepmount. The matter had been considered by the Executive on 19 March 2007 (EX.062/07).

The Executive had decided:

“That the Executive approves that officers draw up proposals for this project and investigate the financial implications, including consideration of the business case by the Capital Projects Board, prior to a subsequent report to the Executive for a final decision.”

Mr Lewis reported that the need for a floodlit training venue had been highlighted by the British Cycling Federation (BCF) as being critical in not only the long term development of the Border City Wheelers, but also for the development of cycling generally and other clubs within the Region.  The BCF had visited the Sheepmount and had preliminary discussions about placing a cycle track at the venue.  The estimated costs of providing the Cycle Track would be in the region of £300,000 - £500,000.  The BCF had verbally indicated that they would be willing to provide 90% of the costs (£270,000 - £450,000).  The remaining 10% would have to be secured from other sources.  Carlisle Leisure Limited had indicated that they would consider investment in this project.  The BCF had also stated that they would consider work "in kind" as a contribution which would cover the officer commitment from the Council to such a scheme if it progressed, as well as the value of the land itself.  It was not anticipated that the Council would need to commit a capital sum to the project.

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) advised that it was anticipated that such a facility would generate a minimum of £10,000 income per annum, which would be offset against the current Carlisle Leisure Limited management contract, therefore reducing the City Council's management fee.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

a)
A Member asked where the proposed track would be situated, if the Sheepmount had the capacity to accommodate the track and what affect the track would have on existing users.

Mr Lewis explained that the initial design for the proposed track would be on the bottom level of the Sheepmount, the track would not affect existing users and would be screened from the football pitches by low level shrubs.  The track could be used whilst the football pitches were in use.

b) In response to a Member’s question Mr Lewis stated that should the area flood again the proposed track would be unharmed and would just need cleaned to bring it back into use.

c) In response to a Member’s question Mr Battersby stated that other projects were being considered which could help establish the Sheepmount as a sports village location e.g. a cycle route and a synthetic football pitch.

d) In response to Members’ questions Mr Lewis stated that the tourism potential of the facility would have to be investigated.  1km was a distance for formal records purposes in cycling  and so there was potential for local members of the BCF to use the track to for training and competitions and it may also be attractive to outside users.  Discussions were taking place regarding the use of the Olympics logo, there was the potential of using the logo to inspire young people to use the facilities on offer at the Sheepmount.

RESOLVED – 1) That Report CS.19/07 be welcomed

2) That the Committee supports the Executive decision and looks forward to the opportunity to consider the outcome of the feasibility study in due course.







